
TOWN OF LISBON

BOARD MEETING

FEBRUARY 17, 2011

LISBON TOWN HALL

Present: 


Supervisor James Armstrong



Councilman Vincent Winters



Town Clerk Donna McBath



Councilman C. Roger Shoen
Councilman Alan Dailey



Councilman Nate Putney
Guest:  Jimmy Lawton


Legislator Mark Akins


Tom Schneller



Roger Watters



Don Strader


1.
Meeting Called to Order for the Special Town Board Meeting
Supervisor James Armstrong called the meeting to order at 3:33 PM.


2.
Power Authority

Supervisor Armstrong informed the board members that he had met with Mark Slade from the New York Power Authority on Friday, February 11, 2011.  Mr. Armstrong handed each board member and guest a cost estimate on what it would cost to repair the damaged electrical line. The estimated cost is $91,000.00. Mr. Slade guaranteed the Town of Lisbon $23,000.00 to help in the repairs to the electrical line, with New York Power Authority covering the cost of engineering and bid package. Supervisor Armstrong stated that he felt the estimate was likely high.  The cost to put the original line in was approximately $30,000. Mr. Armstrong stated that the cost would be approximately $20,000 to 30,000. 
The board members discussed having New York Power Authority complete the second phase of a project. This would be the installation of 13 more new sites to generate more revenue for the town. Tom Schneller urged the board to consider installing the line now, while the equipment was there. 

Supervisor Armstrong informed the board members that there is $194,000 still with the Power Authority that the town could still use from the sale of the property on community development.  He recommended only using a small amount of it.

It was also suggested that when the electrical line was laid the sewer line should be laid with it.  The two lines would need to be separated by one foot of sand. 
Councilman Dailey stated that phase one is the only one that should be discussed, at this time. Then if money allowed, the board could look at phase two.
Questions were brought forward on who would be overseeing this project.  Supervisor Armstrong stated that this job belongs to the Town of Lisbon.

Councilman Dailey made a motion, seconded by Councilman Winters to proceed with Phase One with bids to go out and asked if the Power Authority would do up an estimate on cost for Phase Two.






Ayes – 5
Nays – 0
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3.
Planning Board Members
Supervisor Armstrong stated that the Planning Board has recommended Steven Wallace and Steven Jemison to replace the positions of Dalton Miller and Lester Martin.  Steven Wallace will replace Lester Martin, whose term will end December 2017. Steven Jemison will replace Dalton Miller whose term will end December 2013.

Councilman Putney made a motion, seconded by Councilman Shoen to approve Steven Wallace and Steven Jemison onto the Planning Board.
Ayes – 5
Nays – 0

4.
Adjournment

Councilman Dailey made a motion, seconded by Councilman Winters to adjourn the meeting at 4:40PM.






Ayes – 5
Nays – 0 

Respectfully Submitted,

Donna McBath, 

Town Clerk

